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KENDALL COUNTY  
Historic Preservation Commission 

Kendall County Office Building 
County Board Room (Rooms 209 and 210) 

111 W. Fox Street, Yorkville, Illinois 
6:00 p.m. 

December 19, 2022 

CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Jeff Wehrli called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  

ROLL CALL 
Present: Eric Bernacki (Secretary), Kristine Heiman, Marty Shanahan, and Jeff Wehrli (Chairman) 
Absent: Elizabeth Flowers (Vice-Chairwoman) 
Also Present: Matt Asselmeier (Senior Planner) 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Member Shanahan made a motion, seconded by Member Bernacki, to approve the agenda. With a voice vote of 
four (4) ayes, the motion carried. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Member Bernacki made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to approve the minutes from the November 
21, 2022, meeting.  With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, the motion carried. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Chairman Wehrli reported that he will not be able to attend the January meeting.  

PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 

NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of a Donation to the Kendall County Historical Society for Preparing Burial Information for 
Soldiers in Kendall County in the Amount of $50.00; Donation to Be Paid from PBZ Department’s 
Historical Preservation Line Item 11001902-63830 
Discussion occurred regarding the amount of material that would be received since the information was not 
digitized.  The consensus of the Commission was to pay for the information up front. 

Member Shanahan asked how much money was in the Commission’s budget.  Mr. Asselmeier responded Five 
Hundred Dollars ($500).   

Member Shanahan made a motion, seconded by Member Heiman, to approve the donation and pay the donation 
before receiving the burial information.   

The votes were as follows: 
Yeas (4):  Bernacki, Heiman, Shanahan, and Wehrli 
Nays (0): None 
Absent (1): Flowers 
Abstain (0): None 

The motion carried. 
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Chairman Wehrli suggested sending the Historical Society a thank you note and stating that we (the 
Commission) look forward to receiving the document. 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
Discussion of 2023 Meeting with Historic Preservation Groups 
Mr. Asselmeier provided an email Lacey Bower-Keller from the Oswego Brewing Company saying their 
building was available for the February 15, 2023, meeting.   
 
The consensus of the Commission was to have the meeting at the Oswego Brewing Company. 
 
Member Bernacki discussed publicizing the event.  Mr. Asselmeier said a press release would be sent regarding 
the event. 
 
Valeria Tarka from the Village of Oswego would also speak regarding the new Oswego Downtown Historic 
District.  One (1) of the owners from the Oswego Brewing Company was also available to speak at the February 
15th meeting.  A roundtable discussion would occur.  The consensus of the Commission was not to have 
additional speakers.   
 
Several Commissioners offered to buy at the meeting.  The consensus of the Commission was to bring cookies 
to the meeting, but all drinks, including water, would be purchased by attendees at the property.  Coffee would 
not be purchased for the meeting.  
 
Member Heiman made a motion, seconded by Member Bernacki, to approve having the February 2023 meeting 
at the Oswego Brewing Company and purchasing cookies for the meeting.  With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, 
the motion carried. 
 
Discussion of Historic Preservation Awards 
Mr. Asselmeier provided the list of nominees for 2022.  He said that the Henneberry Barn and winery on 
Plattville Road were not completed projects.  
 
The window for accepting awards starts in the middle of January 2023.  The award applications are due 
February 28, 2023. 
 
It was suggested giving an award to Stephenie Todd.  Mr. Asselmeier will reach out to Ken Donart to see if he 
had any information on Stephenie or her family.     
 
Discussion of Having Commission Meetings at Historic Locations in the County 
Discussion occurred regarding the meeting at the Yorkville Masonic Temple.  Brian Holdiman was the only 
member of the public that attended.  Commissioners were impressed about the size of the space and the length 
of time the Lodge has owned the property.   
 
Member Heiman suggested meeting at the new Plano museum.  The building is small. 
 
The Plano Train Station was suggested as a meeting location.   
 
The Oswego Masonic Lodge was suggested a meeting location in the spring or early summer.     
 
Discussion occurred about asking people to bring donations to the various museums.   
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Discussion occurred about having a meeting at the Pickerill House in the future and about having a meeting at 
the Harris Forest Preserve.  
 
Discussion of Historic Survey Project/Certified Local Government Grant 
Mr. Asselmeier read an email from Ken Itle stating they started the field work and the work will continue into 
January.  The email was provided.  The first invoice for the project, for fifteen percent (15%) of the work, has 
been submitted. 

Chairman Wehrli did some survey visits with WJE Staff.  He discussed visits to various sites. 

Property owners had received letters prior to the visits.   

Member Bernacki will be doing visits later in the week.   

Discussion of Cemeteries 
Chairman Wehrli discussed getting a plan for Memorial Day.  The Commission will review the information 
supplied by the Historic Society.   

CORRESPONDENCE 
December 2022 Edition of The Bell Tower 
Commissioners reviewed the newsletter. 
 
November 27, 2022 Farnsworth House Email 
Commissioners reviewed the letter. 
 
Mr. Asselmeier provided an additional email from the Farnsworth House regarding their 2022 appeal. 
 
Mr. Asselmeier provide another email regarding nominations for most endangered places in Illinois.  The 
suggestion was made to have Mr. Asselmeier forward this email to the historic preservation groups. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
It was noted that the January meeting would be on a Wednesday.   
 
Member Shanahan said the Grand Army of the Republic Museum would be rebranded.  He discussed the state 
of the Museum.   
 
Member Bernacki will provide Mr. Asselmeier with older plat maps of some subdivisions in Na-Au-Say 
Township.   
 
Member Heiman discussed the Galena Living Historic Alliance and the Galena Do Tell Stories Facebook 
groups. 
ADJOURNMENT 
Member Bernacki made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to adjourn.  With a voice vote of four (4) 
ayes, the motion carried.  The Historic Preservation Commission adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Matthew H. Asselmeier, AICP, CFM 
Senior Planner  

Encs.  
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